
Sayyid Al-Hakeem phones Iranian President Masoud , Pezeshkian, affirms
Baghdad-Tehran deep ties

In a phone call, Sayyid Al-Hakeem, head of the National State Powers’ Alliance, congratulated

the newly elected Iranian President, Dr. Masoud Pezeshkian, and the Islamic Republic of Iran on

the  successful  presidential  elections,  that  took  place  under  challenging  circumstances

following the martyrdom of the former President, Mr. Raisi, and his colleagues (may Allah have

mercy on their souls). H.E. noted that the high voter turnout was a testament to the Iranian

people's commitment to democracy and their political system. Moreover, His Eminence wished

President Pezeshkian an era of further brilliance, prosperity, and preservation of achievements

for Tehran.

H.E.  emphasized  the  deep  relationship  with  the  Islamic  Republic  and  the  importance  of

strengthening  it  by  leveraging  the  religious,  geographical,  cultural,  and  historical

commonalities  between  the  two  countries.


